
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  

 
 

     
 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 
   

 
   

  
 

  

    
  

 
  

      
 

   
 

 
 

  
 

 
 
 

 
         

September 5, 2025 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL AND CERTIFIED U.S. MAIL 

State Land Use Commission 
Department of Business, Economic Development and Tourism 
State of Hawaii 
PO Box 2359 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96804 

City and County of Honolulu 
Department of Planning and Permitting 
650 South King Street, 7th Floor 
Honolulu, Hawaiʻi 96813 

Request for Extension: Annual Compliance Report for LUC Docket No. SP73-147 (SUP File No. 
2007/SUP-6) & CUP-M File No. 2024/CUP-28 Grace Pacific Corporation, Makakilo Quarry TMKs: 9-1-

16: 4 and 9-2-03: por. 74 and por. 82 

To Whom it may concern, 

Grace Pacific Corporation respectfully submits this letter to formally request a 30-day extension for the 
submission of our combined Annual Compliance Report for the above-referenced special use permit and 
conditional use permit. The report is currently due on the anniversary date of the Land Use Commission’s 
Decision and Order, September 9, 2025. 

The primary reason for this request is to ensure the report is thorough, accurate, and fully incorporates the 
new requirements of the recently approved Conditional Use Permit (CUP-M No. 2024/CUP-28). This 
includes cross-referencing data between the state and city permit conditions and finalizing coordination with 
our third-party vendors for updated aerial imagery and other supporting documentation. 

We are committed to providing a comprehensive and compliant report. A brief extension will allow us the 
necessary time to ensure the document meets the high standard expected by both the LUC and the DPP. 

We propose a new submission date of October 9, 2025. 

We appreciate your understanding and flexibility. Please let us know if this extension is acceptable at your 
earliest convenience. 

Should you have any questions or require further information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

Jarred T. Hernden 
EHS, Environmental Specialist / (808) 291-8051 / jhernden@gracepacific.com 
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